



The St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai Weekly Bulletin

2019 - 2020 Bulletin 36: Week Beginning Monday 15 June



School Reopening

We are very pleased that the school will reopen on Monday 15 June. A detailed letter regarding the reopening of school has been sent separately to this parental bulletin. There is also a government questionnaire and a parental agreement questionnaire that must be filled in before a student returns to school. Could all parents

please complete both questionnaires and return them to school before Monday—thank you. Many steps have been taken to ensure the school is safe and we passed the inspection with flying colours, with the inspectors telling us we were 'really really really ready to open' and the best prepared school that they have visited.





Monday 15th -- Saturday 20th June

Monday 15th June
School reopens

Tuesday 16th June

School open

Wednesday 17th June

School open

Thursday 18th June

chool open

Friday 19th June

School open

Saturday 20th June

Boarding activities on site

School Parent Meetings

Our current understanding is that parents are not yet allowed to come onto site to attend parent meetings. However, we are in the process of confirming this and will organise parent meetings based on what we are allowed to do and around the running of the school. We will inform parents as soon as possible about these arrangements.

Awarde

The Awards Ceremony will be in a different format this year, either in forms for primary or in an assembly in secondary. Unfortunately, parents will not be able to attend this year as this is not yet allowed because of government regulations.

Primary

This week Kindergarten and Reception have been on a minibeast adventure. They have been sorting and classifying minibeasts and creating some wonderful minibeast arts and crafts. Year 1 and Year 2 have been learning about the importance of 'sight'. Tae Tae said that there should

be guide dogs in Thailand because they would help blind people to "walk and go easier". Natat suggested that it would be great to get a school for dog training because he has never seen one in Thailand. When the children closed their eyes and tried to walk around Pun said that he felt 'confused' because he could not see anything, and Noptee felt 'sad' because he could not see the moon. These children are really caring and thoughtful individuals - very special. In IPC, Year 3 students have explored the different ways they learn in order to develop knowledge, skills and understanding. They have also compared the differences in 'young and old' within animal and human life cycles as part of their PSHE 'Changing me' topic. Year 4 in IPC enjoyed investigating how water can change states. They were careful using steaming hot water and glass beakers and enjoyed writing their observations. In English they explored characters and gave detailed descriptions on physical and personality traits. As for mathematics, the class focused on division using various methods. This week Year 5 put on their 'architect hats' when they created their own virtual art gallery. After the building was designed and built, students displayed the digital artwork they had created during 'They see the world like this' IPC topic in their gallery. Entering into and walking around these virtual galleries is a fascinating experience and showcased the amazing creativity and ingenuity of the future architects in Year 5. Year 6 have had the first of a set of three double science lessons with Ms Carolyn. As part of their transition to Year 7 and secondary school, they have lessons with their secondary subject teachers to get an idea of what lessons will be like next year. Ms Carolyn is teaching them all about light, how it travels and how we see it. In other IPC lessons this week, Year 6 have been doing the egg drop challenge, to see if we can defy gravity and avoid our eggs breaking when they hit the ground. In mathematics, students have begun an introduction to algebra, in preparation for secondary mathematics and have been looking at balanced equations in particular. In English, the class have been finishing reading our Roman Rescue story.

Be School Ready 1. Can all parents please complete the two

- 1. Can all parents please complete the two questionnaires and return them to school before Monday.
- 2. Please stick as closely as possible to the stipulated drop off and pick up times.
- 3. Students must be well when they come into school. Anyone with symptoms of illness such as a temperature, cough, runny nose or lack of taste must stay at home.
- 4. Make sure that you have your face mask and wear it at all times in school (apart from when you eat and drink)
- 5. Remember to wash hands regularly using either soap and water or hand gel.
- 6. Maintain a distance from others of at least one metre at all times.

New School Video

Earlier in the year we were visited by professional videographers. They have now completed the new school video, which may be accessed on You Tube by the following link: https://youtu.be/WGmrDW-hNZk. Thank you to all of the students, staff and parents who contributed to the making of this video.

Dr Kevin Hylands Head of Campus





โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่ ข่าวสารประจำสัปดาห์

2019-2020 รายงานข่าวฉบับที่ 36: วันจันทร์ที่ 15 มิถุนายน 2563





โรงเรียนเปิดทำการ

โรงเรียนมีความยินดีเรียนแจ้งให้ทุกท่านทราบว่ารัฐบาลอนุญาต ให้โรงเรียนนานาชาติเปิดทำการตั้งแต่วันจันทร์ที่ 15 มิถุนายน 2563 เป็นต้นไป ซึ่งโรงเรียนจัดส่งเอกสารชี้แจงรายละเอียด าารเตรียมความพร้อมถึงทุกท่านแล้ว นอกจากนี้ยังมีแบบ สำรวจข้อมูลของรัฐบาลจำนวน 1 ชุด และข้อตกลงระหว่าง โรงเรียนและผู้ปกครองอีก 1 ชุด ดังนั้น ขอความกรุณาท่าน ผู้ปกครองตอบแบบสำรวจทั้ง 2 ชุดก่อนส่งบุตรหลานมา

โรงเรียนในวันจันทร์ที่ 15 นี้ ขอขอบคุณในความร่วมมือล่วงหน้ามา ณ โอกาสนี้ โรงเรียนเตรียมความพร้อมและยกระดับการป้องกันการติดเชื้อไวรัสโคโรนา 2019 (Covid-19) ตลอดจนรับการ ตรวจติดตามจากคณะกรรมการจากกระทรวงศึกษาธิการ ซึ่งได้รับการชมเชยว่ามีความพร้อมอย่างมากในการ เปิดทำการ และเป็นโรงเรียนที่มีการเตรียมการที่ดีที่สุดในกลุ่มโรงเรียนที่คณะกรรมได้ทำการตรวจประเมิน



วันจันทร์ที่ 15 - วันเสาร์ที่ 20 มิถุนายน

วันจันทร์ที่ 15 มิถุนายน

โรงเรียนฯ เปิดทำการ

วันอังคารที่ 16 มิถุนายน

โรงเรียนฯ เปิดทำการ

วันพุธที่ 17 มิถุนายน

โรงเรียนฯ เปิดทำการ

วันพฤหัสบดีที่ 18 มิถุนายน

โรงเรียนฯ เปิดทำการ

วันศุกร์ที่ 19 มิถุนายน

โรงเรียนฯ เปิดทำการ

วันเสาร์ที่ 20 มิถุนายน

กิจกรรมวันหยุดสำหรับนักเรียนประจำในโรงเรียนฯ

การประชุมผู้ปกครองและครู

ในระยะเวลานี้ ท่านผู้ปกครองยังไม่ได้รับอนุญาตให้เข้ามาภายในอาคารเรียน ดังนั้น โรงเรียนจึงอยู่ในระหว่างการหารือถึงข้อสรุปใน การจัดเตรียมการประชุม ซึ่งจะต้องเป็นไปตามนโยบายของรัฐบาล หากได้ข้อสรุปแล้ว โรงเรียนจะแจ้งให้ทุกท่านทราบโดยเร็วที่สุด

พิธีมอบเกียรติบัตรและรางวัล

การจัดพิธีมอบเกียรติบัตรและรางวัลสำหรับนักเรียนที่มีผลงานดีเด่นอาจมีความแตกต่างไปจากทุกปีที่ผ่านมา โรงเรียนฯ ต้องขออภัย ที่ไม่สามารถเรียนเชิญท่านผู้ปกครองเข้าร่วมในพิธีดังกล่าวได้ในปีนี้

ข่าวสารจากระดับชั้นประถมศึกษา

ในสัปดาห์นี้ นักเรียน Kinderearten และ Reception สำรวจหา แยกชนิด หรือสายพันธุ์ของสัตว์ตัวเล็กๆ และทำผลงานศิลปะเป็นรูปสัตว์ต่างๆ

นักเรียน Year 1 และ 2 เรียนรู้เรื่องความสำคัญของการมองเห็น น้อง Tae Tae กล่าวว่าประเทศไทยควรจะมีสุนัขนำทางเพื่อช่วยคนตาบอดให้เดินทางได้ง่ายขึ้น น้อง Natat อยากให้มี โรงเรียนฝึกสุนัขนำทาง เนื่องจากไม่ค่อยพบได้ง่ายนักในประเทศไทย เมื่อนักเรียนทดลองหลับตาเดิน น้อง Pun พบว่าตนเองรู้สึกสับสนและไม่สามารถมองเห็นสิ่งกีดขวางได้ น้อง Noptee รู้สึกเศร้าเพราะจะมองไม่เห็นดวงจันทร์ นักเรียนต่างมีความรู้สึกนึกคิดเป็นของตนเอง

ในวิชา IPC นักเรียน Year 3 ค้นคว้าวิธีการพัฒนาองค์ความรู้ ทักษะและความเข้าใจ นอกจากนี้ ในวิชา PSHE เรื่อง 'Changing me' นักเรียนยังลองเปรียบเทียบความแตกต่างที่เกิดขึ้นทั้งในคนและสัตว์ที่มีอายุน้อยและมาก นักเรียน Year 4 สนุกกับการเฝ้าสังเกตการเปลี่ยนแปลงสถานะของน้ำ นักเรียนใช้น้ำร้อนและถ้วยตวงอย่าง ระมัดระวัง และยังสนุกกับการเขียนบันทึกผลการทดลองด้วย ในวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ นักเรียนศึกษาตัวละครใน เรื่องที่อ่านเพื่อบรรยายรายละเอียดทั้งกายภาพและบุคลิกภาพของตัวละคร นอกจากนี้ ในวิชาคณิตศาสตร์ นักเรียนยังได้ฝึกการหารในรูปแบบต่างๆ ด้วย

นักเรียน Year 5 สวมบทบาทของสถาปนิก และสร้างแกลเลอรี่แสดงงานศิลปะในรูปแบบดิจิตอล หลังจากที่ เรียนวิชา IPC เรื่อง 'They see the world like this' การชมแกลเลอรี่เสมือนจริงนับเป็นประสบการณ์การ ทำงานที่ยอดเยี่ยมและสร้างสรรค์ของนักเรียน Year 5 ทุกคน

นักเรียน Year 6 เริ่มเรียนวิชาวิทยาศาสตร์กับครูแคโรลีน แม็คคี ซึ่งเป็นกระบวนการเปลี่ยนผ่านการเรียนรู้จาก ระดับชั้นประถมไปสู่มัธยมศึกษา นักเรียนได้เรียนรู้เรื่องแสง การเดินทางของแสง และการมองเห็นแสง นอกจากนี้ ในวิชา IPC นักเรียนยังทำภารกิจ egg drop challenge เพื่อทดสอบกฎแรงโน้มถ่วง และหาวิธีต้าน แรงไม่ให้ไข่แตกเมื่อตกกระทบพื้น ส่วนในวิชาคณิตศาสตร์ นักเรียนเริ่มศึกษาความรู้พื้นฐานเรื่องพีชคณิตซึ่งจะได้ เรียนในระดับชั้นมัธยมศึกษา และยังฝึกทำโจทย์ดุลสมการด้วย ในวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ นักเรียนอ่านเรื่อง Roman Rescue

วีดีโอใหม่ของโรงเรียนฯ

เมื่อต้นปีนี้ โรงเรียนฯ เชิญช่างภาพมืออาชีพเข้าเก็บภาพบรรยากาศการเรียนการสอนในโรงเรียน ขอเชิญทุกท่าน รับชมทางเว็บไซต์ You Tube ได้ที่ https://youtu.be/WGmrDW-hNZk ขอขอบคุณนักเรียน ครู และผู้ปกครองทุกท่าน ที่มีส่วนร่วมในการจัดทำวีดีโอชุดนี้



- 2.ผู้ปกครองวางแผนการรับ-ส่งบุตรหลานตามเวลาที่
- 3. นักเรียนที่มีอาการป่วย ได้แก่ มีไข้ ไอ มีน้ำมูก หรือไม่
- รับรู้กลิ่นหรือรสชาติ จะต้องพักรักษาตัวที่บ้าน 4. ทุกคนต้องสวมหน้ากากอนามัยตลอดเวลาที่อยู่ใน โรงเรียน (ยกเว้นในเวลารับประทานอาหาร)
- 5.ทุกคนต้องล้างมือบ่อยๆ ด้วยสบู่หรือแอลกอฮอล์เจล 6.ทุกคนต้องรักษาระยะห่างทางสังคมอย่างน้อย 1 เมตร

ดร. เควิน ไฮแลนส์ ครูใหญ่